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Principal’s Report 
Return to School 
Next week we enter into Phase 3, where students will 
return 5 days per week.  From May 25, all students will be 
expected to be back in the classroom and will be marked 
absent if they are not at school.  Students will only be 
exempt under medical advice from a doctor and a doctor’s 
certificate will be needed.  Classes will run as normal with 
all class teachers present. 

Activities 
Whilst there has been some easing of restrictions, the 
school will continue to not have mass gatherings such as 
assemblies, morning musters, school performances and 
special events.  Excursions will still not run at this stage.  
Sport is allowed but there is to be no contact sport.  Sport 
groups are able to take short walks to other venues in the 
town to access sporting facilities.  The canteen will 
continue to operate as normal. 

Student Reports 
Semester 1 reports will be delayed this year due to the 
interruption to learning that has taken place.  Reports will 
reflect both learning at school and learning at home and will 
be focused on outcomes in literacy and numeracy.  The 
report will go out to parents / carers at the 
commencement of Term 3 and parents will be contacted to 
discuss the progress of their child with the classroom 
teacher.  More information regarding reporting and 
assessment will be forthcoming over the coming weeks. 

Social Distancing 
Where possible, parents and carers are asked not to be 

present on the school site or to enter classrooms.  Parents 
are asked to ‘Kiss and Drop’ their children at the school 
gate in the morning and wait at the gate in the afternoon.  
The school canteen will be running as normal with physical 
distancing measures and hand hygiene firmly in place.  
Parents can pay money to the canteen online, through the 
‘Make a Payment’ section on the school’s website or money 
can be dropped into the front office.  Students are able to 
take money and orders to the canteen every day. 

Health Advice 
We acknowledge that there is a great deal of concern 
about people’s personal safety during the COVID-19 
pandemic, but the risk to children is lower and the benefits 
of school are great.  Please follow all health advice and keep 
your child at home if they are unwell or have a respiratory 
illness. 

Attendance 
Students who have been actively participating in their home 
learning and are returning their work packs have been 
marked present.  Students who have not returned their 
work packs, or have not contacted the school have been 
marked as absent.  As from May 25, all students are 
expected to make a return to school. 

 
Keep well, keep safe, keep your distance and keep washing 
your hands. 

 

Carol Oataway 

Principal 

SCHOOL RULES 

I can do my best. 
I can respect all 

people. 
I can respect all 

property. 
I can be in the 

right place. 

20 May 2020 

YEAR 6  T-SHIRTS 
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The school canteen is running as normal with physical 
distancing measures and hand hygiene firmly in place.   
 

Students are able to take money and orders to the 
canteen every day. 
Canteen menu available on our website 

https://hay-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-
school/what-we-offer.html 

Canteen Birthday Cup Cake Orders 
$25 

DONATION FOR CLOTHING POOL 
 

Donations of uniforms are urgently needed for our 
clothing pool. 

 

Families urgently require 
             *  Winter tunics *  White shirts 
             *  Sports shirts  *  Navy tights 
             *  Navy jumpers - especially larger sizes.  
 

Your donations would be greatly appreciated.     
Please drop donations into the front office. 

School Uniform FAQ 
Can a girl wear pants in winter?  
Every girl has the option to wear grey pants and a 
light blue, longsleeve button up shirt. 

COUNTING IN KC Term 2 Uniform 
Students are asked to wear winter uniforms this term.  
The school sells jumpers, hats and vests.  Please      
enquire at the front office. 
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Whilst everyone was busy learning from home, our garden 
has been producing some amazing crops.   

We have also welcomed some new chooks to our flock.  
They will wander around, giving essential nutrients to our 
amazing garden and will also supply us with free range eggs 
to use in our kitchen. 

Garden News 
 

Please return all sold raffle tickets to the front office 
when returning work packs. 

A new date will be set for the raffle to be drawn later in the term. 
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PARENT ONLINE PAYMENT (POP)  
FOR SCHOOL FEES , EXCURSIONS 

Did you know that you can make payments to your 
child’s school online? 

We have launched a new online payment portal linked to 
your school’s website to make it easier for you to pay for 
school related payments. This is a secure payment page 
hosted by Westpac which enables parents to pay online by 
using either VISA, MasterCard or debit card..  

What expenses can be paid online? 

 Voluntary School Contributions 
 Subject Contributions 
 Excursions 
 Sport 
 Creative and Practical Arts 
 Sales to Students 
 Other (e.g canteen) 

When? 
This payment method is available now. 

How? 
Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au 
Click on “Make a Payment” and follow the prompts to make 
a payment via Visa or MasterCard. 

FOLLOW THE PROMPTS 

*** Entries Extended *** 
University of NSW International Competitions 
Please complete the entry form and return it to the yellow 
box in the front office by FRIDAY 9th JUNE 2020. 
 

Name: _______________________________Year__________ 

Class:_____________________ 

Please tick 
 

□ Digital Technologies    $10.00 

□ Science       $10.00 

□ Spelling      $10.00 

□ Writing      $10.00 

□ English      $10.00 

□ Mathematics     $10.00 

□ All of the above     $60.00 
 

TOTAL PAYMENT ENCLOSED: $_______________ 

Payment preferred online 

Log onto School site at www.hay-p.schools.nsw.edu.au  

Click on “Make a Payment”  

Follow the prompts 


